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 August 1, 2011

Honorable Carl Goldfield, President

New Haven Board of Aldermen

Dear President Goldfield;

Based on discussions at the City Services and Environmental Policy Committee meeting last month, I am writing to request independent counsel to work with the Board on continuation of the 1990 Agreement between the City and Yale.

As you may know, the Committee has conducted two public hearings and one workshop on this issue.  After presentations from Yale and the City Administration, as well as public testimony from various sectors of New Haven, the Committee has reached the conclusion that there is more work to do before coming to a decision as to whether the agreement and the street closures should continue.  

Members of the Committee felt that the following questions required further analysis and clarification:

1. What are Yale’s obligations as a part of the 1990 agreement? How will other terms of the 1990 Agreement might be impacted if continued closure is not approved.  Should continued closure not be approved, what should the City and Yale interpret their obligations for the reopening in a “mutually acceptable manner”?

2. What recourse does the Board of Aldermen have when the Administration does not follow through on policies established by the Board?  (One example is implementation of the 2003 aldermanic order regarding assessment of Yale properties and another is the City’s decision not to form a number of “Working Groups” required as a part of the 1990 Agreement between the City and Yale.)

Considering the lack of agreement among Committee members and their colleagues, representatives of the Mayor’s office, the general public and other interested parties on the above questions, I believe the Board of Aldermen would benefit from independent counsel to provide clarification and allow us to arrive at a decision.  

I am happy to work with you should you need additional clarity to implement this request.  Should you approve this request, I would also like to request direct interaction with the outside counsel to ensure the questions of committee members are adequately addressed.  It is my hope that you may approve this request quickly, so that the Committee may move forward on the Agreement. 
Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Ald. Justin Elicker
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